Exhibit 2

MONTGOMERY COUNTY PUBLIC SCHOOLS

Expanding Opportunity and Unleashing Potential

PUBLIC INFORMATION OFFICE

August 16, 2023

Mr. Robert McCaw rmccaw@cair.com

Dear Mr. McCaw:

I have received your Maryland Public Information Act (MPIA) request seeking copies of the guidance documents shared within MCPS titled "Sample Student Call-Ins" and "Responding to Caregivers/Community Questions." These documents were provided by MCPS to school employees at some point over the past year.

You are requesting the two documents referenced and linked within a document titled "MCAAP Elementary Cabinet White Paper on LGBTQ+ Materials," which was included in an email sent by Michael D. Bayewitz, Chair, Elementary Chapter, Montgomery County Association of Administrators and Principals (MCAAP), on Nov. 22, 2022, from the email account Michael D Bayewitz@mcpsmd.org to several MCPS leaders, including Dr. Peggy Pugh.

I am responding on behalf of the superintendent of schools who, as official custodian of records for the school system, is responsible for replies under the Maryland Public Information Act, Title 4 of the General Provisions (GP) Article.

Please copy and paste the following link to find enclosed responsive documents to your request: https://drive.google.com/drive/folders/1oBq_KA_Itd5RHJTch8Dm8_4FNBwZpHcD?usp=sharing

If you believe you have been wrongly denied a public record, you are entitled to seek judicial review of this decision pursuant to GP § 4-362. In addition, pursuant to GP § 4-1B-01 et seq., you also have the option to express any concerns about this decision to the Public Access Ombudsman.

With regards,

Christopher C. Cram

Director, Department of Communications

CCC:vem

Copy to:

Dr. Pugh

Ms. Williams